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From Your President 
 

hank you so much for the opportunity to serve our Shag Club as President.  I 

consider this an honor and a privilege to serve its’ members.  As we venture into 

the New Year, we will greet it with high expectations and goals.  But for a moment, I 

look back at last year (2002) and thank the ones who led us to a great year Rick Turner, 

Ron Wilkerson, Vickie Lewis, and Pam Mahone.  Thanks to each of you for your hard 

work.  You have done a wonderful job of representing our club. 
 
To our new officers, Brenda Smith, Peg Hanson, and Mary Gregory, thanks to each of 

you for wanting to give your time and effort to make our club a special place.  I challenge 

you to make a difference with new ideas and getting as many members involved so they 

can be as excited about our club as we are. 
 

I challenge each member to get involved and participate in all activities of our club.  

Come to the business meetings, let your voice be heard and hear others as they speak.  

Agree or disagree with issues, but no matter what the final outcome is, let’s all come 

together as one and support what the “club” decides.  Attend functions of other clubs if 

possible.  We should support our neighboring shag clubs and they will in turn support us.  

In addition, encourage others to join our club and welcome all as they come into the 

lounge.   
 

As we pause for a moment to look back at the Holidays, I am reminded how thankful and 

blessed we are to be able to come out and have fun and fellowship with our friends.  We 

all have a lot to be thankful for, even if small.  I am thankful you have put your trust in 

me to lead you into the New Year.  I hope you all had a joyous Holiday Season. 

 

Ronnie Gregory 
Email:  windmill@triad.rr.com 

T



 

 January  February 
1 Marty Fields  3 Betty Vaughn 
3 Sharon Gilmore  4 Mike Gumula 
5 Jackie Sheffield  6 Dawn Layman 
11 Dawn Lewis  6 Terry Overby 
13 Joan Kimbro  6 Karen Overman 
13 Judy Smith  11 Ron Wilkerson 
14 Mary Ann Lynch  12 Kent Bradsher 
18 Mary Glasgow  15 Bob Diffenderfer 
18 Dave Robinson  15 Frankie Johnson 
18 Paula May  15 Van Poteat 
21 Pam McHone  24 Dwight Barnette 
23 Louise Flanigan    
26 Terry Brooks    
31 Sherry Tyndall    

SILENT AUCTION 
 

We need your help! 
 
Let’s make our 10th Meals on Wheels 
anniversary, the very best. 
 
All help is needed in gathering items for the 
silent auction. But, in the interest of 
coordination and non-duplication of effort 
please contact: 
 
Nita Wilson @ 437-8676 or Cookie 
Folgeman @ 229-4015 
 
Thank you for your help and co-operation. 
 
Nita Wilson – Chairperson 
Cookie Folgemen – Co-Chairperson

Allen Chavis 
Kay Daniels 
Lee Edinger 

Gail Inge 
Mike Inge 
Paula May 

Bob Newman 
Penny Simmons 

Mike Tolley 
Chuck Upchurch 

Debbie Wall 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Come Dressed in your favorite Sports 
Attire and/or Team Colors! 

 
   

When:  January 10, 2003 
Where:  Master’s Lounge at the Ramada Inn 
Time:  8:30 P.M. to 9:30 P.M. 

• Basketball 
• Football 
• Wrestling/Boxing 
• Golf 
• Cheerleading 
• Fishing 
• Tennis 
• Skiing - Water or Snow
• Bowling 
• Baseball 
• Any Sports Theme 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DJ List 

January February 
 
3 --------- Gerry “Strawhat” Holland 
 
10 -------- Rockin’ Ron Russ 
 
17 -------- No DJ (Midwinter) 
 
24 -------- “Shagdaddy” Roy Childress 
 
31 -------- Hugh & Sheila Walker 

 
7 ------------Mike Tewell 
 
14 ----------“Fast” Eddie Thompson 
 
21 ----------Gerry Holland 
 
28 ----------Rick Turner 

 

 
 
 
 
Man how time flies when your having fun…This time last year, Ma’ 
was signing me up for a BSC membership (as a Christmas 
present) and telling me how exciting it was going to be with the 
shag club. She wasn’t kidding! I never imagined that I’d meet so 
many friendly and talented people or feel so at home in such a 
short period of time.  My new obsession quickly became beach 
music and learning how to shag. In celebration of my 1st 
anniversary and being asked to be a part of the next DJ 
Committee, she agreed to sign up to be a BSC member too.  
 
As DJ Committee Chairman for 2003, I look forward to a year of 
great music and lots of dancing.  Many thanks, to Buddy and 
fellow members, for all your support during the transition.  I’ve 
enjoyed listening to the music and learning to shag to the tunes 
our DJ’s have played this past year.  I welcome suggestions and 
look forward to seeing each of you at the Re-Up Party Jan 10th. 
You can reach me at 227-1352 or by email at oink@netpath.net. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kim Caldwell 
 

January Business
 Meeting & 
Birthday Night

Friday 
January 10, 2003 
Master’s Lounge 

8:00 P.M. meeting 
 

DJ – Ron Russ 

If you would like to submit an 
article for the newsletter, please 
get it to our new Newsletter 
Editors, Clint and Angie Sharpe. 
Deadline for February issue is 
January 25th. 

Phone:  226-6218 or Email:  
casharpe@netpath.net 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Friday the 13th at Masters 
By Dotty Whaley 
 
Instead of; “The Night The Lights Went Out In Georgia”, our theme song for Friday the 13th 
at Masters is; “The Night The Lights CAME ON Thanks To Georgia”!! 
 
We partied big time with the “Pike Guys” from Georgia, Alabama and I don’t know where all 
else, who were up here helping Duke Power restore service.  Most of them were leaving 
the next day, so you know; they were going out with a bang! 

 
Once we drug out the toys, it was pretty much a done deal.  In this case pictures really do speak louder than words! 
 
Thanks to Bobby (Snyder), they pretty much stayed on the dance floor and wouldn’t take a polite “NO” or a rude 
“NO” for an answer.  I don’t know about the rest of you ladies, but the next day my arms and feet were sore! 
 
We took lots of pictures and promised we’d mail copies and before they left, instead of exchanging addresses and 
promising to stay in touch, we took their “Pike” t-shirts, sweatshirts and jackets!  Most of them went back to their 
rooms plastered and no shirts!  Nita also gave them all a supply of “pain zappers” for the “morning after”. 
 
Thanks “Pike Guys” for lots of fun and oh, the power too……………… 

Thirsty’s Two 
By Dotty Whaley 

 
     I'll be daggone if the BSC hasn’t been turning out in record numbers here lately.  Fifty eight at our last 
meeting and I (and Evelyn) counted about 42 BSC night at Thirsty’s, plus a whole lot of our friends (that 
should be members) and a bunch of our Eno Beach friends.  The comradery is inspiring, and I must say, we 
have a lot of fun.  If the “new” newsletter editor(s) are able to include any of our photos with this article, 
you’ll see. 
 
     The staff at Thirsty’s and Thurston himself made us all feel welcome.  They put out a really nice spread 
of food and some of our members brought stuff too. 
 
      Jim Waye kept the dance floor full.  But we told him on our way out, he needed to practice some more 
before we came back.  (He knew we were kidding!) 
 
     Brenda and I got our noses a tad bent out of shape when we went to the bar to order shooters and they 
didn’t have “Dooleys”!  Which made us have to think of some other type of shooters.  We finally came up 
with pearl divers (not drivers, Brenda) and later buttery nipples.  We bent Thurston’s ear about the 
“Dooleys”.  He said he’d check into it and if they could get it, would have some the next time we came. 
 
     I think Ronnie and Mary were already gone by the time we started dragging out the toys.  But that’s all 
right; we got some good shots (Ron Russ on keyboard and Russ Riley on the cow bell) with the camera for 
them. 
 
     We heard the vans worked out good.  Great idea.  But, if there’s a story there, someone else will have to 
write it……Brenda. 
 

A great big THANK YOU to Thurston, Linda and their staff for putting 
on a special night just for us!!!! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Elks’ Lodge was the place - the decorations were festive, the food was outstanding, and the music 
made your feet want to dance.  Thank you Dotty Whaley for putting together a very nice Christmas party.  
Sherry from Bogey’s did do a great job with the food and we very much enjoyed Jim Bowers’ (the DJ) 
music.  And our new President, Ronnie Gregory, made his grand Santa Claus entrance accompanied by 
his wagon full of jello shooters and was assisted by his two lovely elves dressed in their red sequenced 
outfits.  That sure added a fun note to the party.  Way to go Ronnie!  And then let’s not forget Brenda 
Smith, Evelyn Turner and Dotty Whaley just kept trying their new shooter recipes … snickers, chocolate 
covered cherries, and who only knows what else.  There were lots and lots of people at the party.  We may 
need to consider finding a larger facility.  The door prizes were enjoyed by all (at least those who won 
something) and the 50/50 wasn’t too bad either.  It appeared that the donations of can food for our 
Christmas Cheer family was bountiful and hopefully it will help them out.  So as you can see, if you were 
not able to attend, you missed a great party.  HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL!! 
 
Gail Jordan 
 
 
 
 
 
Hats off to all of you who worked so hard to make the Christmas Party special for members and 
newcomers like Allen and I. Also, thanks to DJ Jim Bowers for the great music, as always. It was our first 
BSC Christmas Party and we had a fabulous time! Evelyn has invited us numerous times in the past, but 
we always had some prior engagement. Now we know what we’ve been missing. 
 
When Allen, Chad, Lee, and I walked in, the party was just getting started. We were cheerfully greeted 
and there was no doubt we were going to have a great night.  We found us a table and headed for the H 
ors d ‘oeuvres which included everything we all love to munch on… chicken wings, meatballs, cheese, 
and crackers, veggies, nuts, etc. Next, we see Santa pulling a sleigh full of green and red Jell-O cups for 
everyone and he was accompanied by two Elf-ettes who were armed with flashy lights and a bag of 
chocolate kisses. Joy to the shag club! People were smiling all around us. Also, all through the night, 
there were some very nice and happy ladies who were offering neat and delicious desserts in small cups. 
You couldn’t help but to feel the spirit of happy people having lots of fun together. Everyone was so 
friendly and that’s what has always drawn me to shag club events. In the past, we’ve attended several 
shag club parties in the Carolinas and I must say, “there’s no place like home, when you’re surrounded by 
good people, good food, and good ol’ beach music.”   
 
 
Debbie Wall 
 





 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are asking all of our 
Burlington Shag Club 
members to show up at the 
Colonial Mall on Friday night, 
February 7th, 7:00 – 8:30 at 
center stage to promote our 
Meals On Wheels Benefit.  
We also want to show all 
those other people who will 
be there,  just how much fun 
we have shagging.  Wear your 
BSC shirt if you would like.  
Come out and support your 
shag club and have some fun 
too! 
DJ – Gerry Holland 
 
Thanks 
 
 

Our sympathies are extended 
to Judy Satterfield who lost 
her mother in December. 

Get Well Wishes goes to Jackie 
Nelson who had surgery in 

December. 
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Burlington Shag Club
P. O. Box 1174
Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Address Correction Requested

SPECIAL  EVENTS  CALENDAR
Jan 10 BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night.  2003 Re-Up Party,

details are inside.

Jan 17-19 Mid-Winter, North Myrtle Beach

Feb 7 Shag Exhibition at Colonial Mall, 7:00-8:30 p.m., Center Stage

Feb 14 Pre-Party to the Meals On Wheels Benefit - Master’s Lounge 9:00 p.m. - 1:00 a.m.

Feb 15 10th Annual Meals-On-Wheels Benefit, Ramada Inn Convention Center. 
See flyer inside for all the details.

Feb 21-23 ACSC Winter Workshop, Greenville, NC - see flyer inside.

Feb 28-Mar 2    DJ Throwdown, North Myrtle Beach, SC.

Mar 21 BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night.




